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NAMING COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

Wednesday, June 21, 2006 
 

MEMBERS 
 
Mrs. Debbie Cavaliere, Citizen at Large, Chair 
Mrs. Carole-Anne Brown, Citizen at Large, Vice-Chair 
Mr. Don Fleming, Citizen at Large  
Ms. Audrey Tosh, Citizen at Large 
Mr. Bert Yeudall, Edmonton Historical Board 
Mr. Don Handa, Citizen at Large 
Ms. Donna Zimmer, Citizen at Large 
 
ADMINISTRATION 
 
Mr. Mark Lawrence, Planning and Development Department 
Ms. Jennifer Labbe, Planning and Development Department 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Naming Committee Agenda for June 21, 2006 meeting be adopted. 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Naming Committee Meeting Minutes for May 17, 2006 be adopted. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
1. Request to name roads located in the Tamarack Neighbourhood. 
 
2. Request to name roads located in the Cameron Heights Neighbourhood. 

 
3. Request to name roads located in the Callaghan Neighbourhood. 
 
4. Request to name a park located in the Highlands Neighbourhood. 

 
NEXT MEETING AND ADJOURNMENT 
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OLD BUSINESS 
 
1. Request to name roads located in the Tamarack Neighbourhood. 
 

On June 6 2006, the Administration received an application from Stantec Consulting to name roads 
located within the Tamarack Neighbourhood as “Tamarack Road,” Tamarack Gate,” and “Tamarack 
Crescent.”  
 
Tamarack Neighbourhood name approved June 29, 2005 

E.4.b. Names Advisory Committee Report – June 29, 2005 Executive Committee   

M. Lawrence, Planning and Development Department, made a presentation. 

D. Cavaliere, Names Advisory Committee, answered the Committee’s questions. 

MOVED  M. Phair:  
That Neighbourhood 6 located in The Meadows be named 
“Tamarack.” 

Planning & Dev. 

CARRIED 
FOR THE MOTION: S. Mandel; T. Cavanagh, M. Nickel, M. Phair, L. Sloan. 
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2. Request to name roads located in the Cameron Heights Neighbourhood. 
 

On June 6, 2006, the Administration an application from Stantec Consulting to name roads located 
within the Cameron Heights Neighbourhood as “Carey Crescent,” “Carey Way,” “Carey Lane,” and 
“Carey Close.” Carey was selected from the Names Reserve List. 
 
Biography 
 
Carey, Edward Francis (1832-1908) 
 
Carey was born in London, Ontario. In 1849, he went to the California Goldfields and from there to 
the Peace River District in 1864 or 1865. He was in partnership with the late Bill Cust for some time 
in mining and trading operations. He came to Edmonton in the 1870’s where he engaged in trading. 
He started the first general store in Edmonton under the firm name of Norris & Carey which he 
conducted until 1804, when he retired. He had two children, a son Edward Carey and a daughter Mrs. 
George Hutton. 
 
(Source: the Edmonton Bulletin, September 15, 1908) 
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3. Request to name roads located in the Callaghan Neighbourhood. 
 

On June 16, 2006, the Administration received an application from Bel-MK Engineering to name 
roads located within the Callaghan Neighbourhood as “Charlesworth Crescent,” “Charlesworth 
Close,” “Callaghan Drive,” and “Callaghan Pointe.” Both Charlesworth, and Callaghan were selected 
from the Names Reserve List. 
 
Biographies 
 
Charlesworth, Jackie  
 
Limited information on file 
 
Dr. John Callaghan (1923-2004) 

  
John Carter Callaghan was born in Hamilton, Ontario in 1923. As a child he was fascinated by the 
structure and function of the human body. One of his most treasured possessions was a copy of Gray's 
Anatomy. At the age of 14, John Callaghan was busily dissecting animal hearts and lungs purchased 
from the local butcher shop. Predictably his interest led him to the study of medicine and he graduated 
from the University of Toronto in 1946 as an M.D.  
He spent a year as Junior Rotating Intern at Toronto General Hospital before becoming Demonstrator 
in Anatomy at the University and part-time Medical Officer at Lynhurst Lodge, Toronto for another 
year. From 1948 to 1949, he was Medical Officer for the Department of Indian and Eskimo Affairs at 
Aklavik, N.W.T., then became a Research Fellow at the Banting Institute in Toronto. With Dr. W. G. 
Bigelow, Dr. Callaghan developed a method of hypothermia that is now routinely used in all open-
heart surgery.  

During 1949 to 1950 Dr. Callaghan was the co-developer of the world's first cardiac pacemaker, an 
intravenous device that has restored the rhythm of the slow or uneven heartbeat of millions of people 
all over the world enabling them to lead normal lives.  

In 1950, he became Senior Intern at Sunnybrook Hospital in Toronto. From 1951 to 1954, he was 
Assistant Resident in Surgery, Assistant Resident, Senior Resident and Fellow in Cardiac Surgery at 
Toronto General Hospital, after which he went to England as Assistant to Sir Russell Brock at Guy's 
Hospital in London. In 1955, Dr. Callaghan was appointed Fellow in Surgery by Stanford University 
and moved to the University of Alberta where he became Lecturer in Surgery. In 1958, he was 
appointed Assistant Clinical Professor of Surgery and Head of the Division of Cardiovascular and 
Thoracic Surgery.  

Over the years, Dr. Callaghan has carried out extensive research in various areas such as infant 
resuscitation and heart defects, valvular replacements, heterograft valves, assisted circulation, artificial 
placentas, bloodless perfusion and vein grafts, to name but a few. He has co-authored three books and 
has published well over 100 scientific articles in professional journals.  

In 1956, Dr. Callaghan performed a number of Canadian firsts in heart surgery, including the first 
open-heart surgery and the first successful complete repair of the blue baby malformation. He was 
responsible for developments in open heart surgery that have received international acclaim and the 
high level of his abilities in the field of cardiovascular surgery have resulted in operations that have 
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saved many lives, not only of mature heart disease patients, but of infants born with congenital heart 
defects.  

Dr. Callaghan has been an examiner, specialty of Cardiovascular Surgery for the Royal College of 
Physicians of Canada, and is past president of the Canadian Society of Cardiovascular and Thoracic 
Surgeons. He is also Past President of the Western Thoracic Surgical Association, an American 
society of chest and heart surgeons, and is past president (and only Canadian member) of the 
prestigious Lyman Brewer III International Surgical Society which is comprised of distinguished 
surgeons from France, Switzerland, United States, England, Japan and China. As president of this 
Society, in 1981, Dr. Callaghan headed a group of prominent surgeons to inaugurate the first 
international heart and thoracic meeting ever held in the People's Republic of China.  

Among the honours received by Dr. Callaghan are: the Lister Prize in Surgery and the Reeve Prize in 
Surgical Research from the University of Toronto 1949-50; the Alberta Achievement Award for 
Excellence in medical research from the Government of Alberta 1983; Citizen of the Year, City of 
Edmonton 1984; Honourary Chairman, Alberta Heart Foundation 1984; Distinguished Scientist 
Award, North American Society of Pacing and Electrophysiology 1985; Officer of the Order of 
Canada 1985.  

Dr John C. Callaghan passed away at the age of 81, on April 6, 2004. 

(Dr. Callaghan was inducted into the Alberta Order of Excellence in 1986  
This biography has been excerpted from the program of that induction)  
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4. Request to name a park located in the Highlands Neighbourhood. 
 

The Administration received an application from John Tidridge to name a park located in the 
Highlands Neighbourhood. It is currently an unnamed, unsigned park located at 5803-113 Ave N.W. 
(See attached for background information) 

 
 

 








